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1
Introduction

At the 2004 meeting of the RAG, the correspondence group was asked to address the issue of the possible merger of Study Group 8 and Study Group 9 into a single terrestrial study group (with mobile satellite issues transferred to Study Group 4).  The RAG noted the conclusions of Study Groups 8 and 9 that, at present, there was no interest in studying further the merger of Study Groups 8 and 9.

In parallel, all study groups were invited to continue their consideration of related issues, notably the improvement of their working methods and improvement of the their internal structures. Such improvements could result in overcoming the difficulties related to consideration of converging applications within different study groups, which initially triggered the proposals for establishing a single terrestrial study group.

Since the 2004 meeting, contributions to the correspondence group have been very few, and no proposals for change have been made.


2
Commentary

There is an increasing commonality of approach for some radio applications in determining performance and in assessing compatibility between systems. At the same time service definitions are becoming blurred with applications within one service using techniques or systems of other services; for example some cellular radio systems in the mobile service now determine locations using satellite navigation systems and include the distribution of broadcast material. It is possible to consider the use of radiocommunication as a kind of continuum of technologies and applications which could be sub-divided in various ways: by radio service; terrestrial/satellite; area coverage or point to multipoint/point to point; short range high density/long range sparse use; by frequency band; by the sharing combinations included in the Radio Regulations, etc. Whatever the method of subdivision adopted, there will continue to be topics of mutual interest, overlap of studies and imperfect liaison across the interfaces between the scopes of the studies. This would not necessarily be solved by the amalgamation of studies into larger study groups since the same problems would continue to exist between diverse working parties. 

A more effective way to proceed in an environment where rapidly changes in the uses of radio and in technology need a fast response, may be to pay attention to the need to clearly define where studies in a particular special topic area will be undertaken, and to consider the convenience for participants when planning the schedule of meetings.

3
Conclusion

Since this matter was discussed at the 2004 meeting of the RAG, there has been no restatement of the arguments for a possible merger of Study Groups 8 and 9, and no new proposals have been made. The lack of input contributions to the correspondence group may demonstrate that there is no pressing requirement for change. Any change may introduce new areas of overlap between study groups or working parties.

It is therefore concluded that no change should be made, but that the study groups in cooperation should clearly indicate where studies of specific topic areas will be undertaken and should ensure that the meeting schedule for such topics is convenient for participants.

________________________







* Mr. Les Barclay, les@lbarclay.demon.co.uk
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